The Jefferson County Landmarks Commission met at 10:00 a.m., Monday, January 13th in the Jefferson County Planning Commission's Office. Those present were Miss Emily Stanley, Mrs. Leeds K. Riely, Dr. John Washington, Capt. John Schley and Mr. Archie Franzen.

Dr. Washington read a letter from Howard Adams re a Jet Lowe wishing to do photographic work in Jefferson County if federal funding could be arranged the commission felt there are amply qualified photographers residing in the county.

Dr. Washington mentions that a joint meeting of the Berkeley County and Jefferson County Historical Societies would be desirable to discuss and perhaps tour the historic Alexandria and Warm Springs Road.

Miss Stanley suggested that the burial site of General Darke be marked by a roadside marker and also suggested an inspection of the site be made before the spring growth of underbrush starts.

A discussion followed regarding the marking of the George Washington Cavern.